



Parent Newsletter

Autumn No. 2 – Wednesday 15th September 2021

As the term progresses it is lovely to see children attending clubs both before and after school and the school regaining a sense of normality.

This week we will be having our first live assembly with year 2 in the large hall – we have decided to stick to year groups to start with – and on Friday year 6 will be meeting and putting questions that they have prepared to our local MP, Daniel Zeichner.

Meet the teacher takes place on Thursday 23rd September via Zoom. Year 1, 4 and 5 will be from 5.30pm – 6.00pm and years 2, 3 and 6 from 6.30pm -7pm. Teachers will send Zoom links via Google Groups. From 6.00pm -6.30pm we will run a session for all parents to attend to talk more generally about school via the following link: Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89060574298?pwd=MnpnRjRjMEs0ZlJxQXlkMXJCY0R3dz09

Following the changeable weather conditions we have been experiencing please do remember to send your children into school with coats and suitable footwear for wet weather.

Mrs Ayliffe and Mrs Stepney All pupils in school are being offered a flu immunisation this year. This morning a Flu Immunisations Parentmail was sent out with information on what it involves, and as with other years parent/ carers are required to **OPT THEIR CHILD IN OR OUT**. Paper copies of the consent form are available in the front foyer by the office, for those unable to print the form off at home. The form can be returned to office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk electronically as well. Unfortunately there is no online consent portal this year. Please return forms ASAP. Harvest An in school harvest assembly will be held on Friday 15th October. Each year group will be sharing a pre-recorded poem, story or song with a harvest theme. Unfortunately we are not able to invite parents on this occasion and cannot accept any food donations as we have done in previous years. There is an option on ParentPay for donations for limmy's Night Shelter which will be gratefully received. The library is currently being reorganised and unfortunately will not be open for use after **Open Grounds** and Library school until after half term. More information will follow when it is available. The school grounds are open for use by families after school on Tuesday and Thursday until 5pm. Please be respectful of any clubs that are using the area at this time. Please do not leave children unsupervised at this time and we ask that dogs are not brought in. Dates for the Thursday 23rd September Meet the Teachers **Diary** Via Zoom (see information above) Thursday 14th October School photos (Individual and sibling groups) Information to follow Staff Training Day Monday Ist November School closed for pupils Flu Vaccines (Rec - Year 6) Friday 5th November

Please check Parentmail for consent form